
 
Department Operations 
 
Although the Rich Creek Police Department is an independent police 
department, the Town is covered 24/7, as we operate alongside the Giles 
County Sheriff’s Department, led by Sheriff W. Morgan Millirons. When 
both Rich Creek officers are off-duty, the Town is patrolled by The Giles 
County Sheriff’s Department, along with the Virginia State Police. In 
addition, the towns of Rich Creek and Glen Lyn, Virginia have an inter-
jurisdictional policing system, in which the Glen Lyn Chief of Police has 
jurisdiction in the Town of Rich Creek and vice-versa.  
 
Personnel 
 
The Rich Creek Police Department is one of only a handful of police 
departments in the Commonwealth of Virginia with only one full-time 
officer. We do however, have a part-time officer. Ron Worrell was 
previously the Chief of Police for Rich Creek from 2007 to 2008. He 
returned and filled a part-time position in April 2009. I’m very honored and 
thankful to have him here part-time, as he is a well-trained and very-
knowledgeable officer. 
 
Crime 
 
Crime has been around for years, and it will remain for years to come. 
Please remain alert for anything suspicious around both your home and your 
neighbors’ homes. If you suspect any burglaries, breaking & entering, thefts, 
etc. that is in-progress, please dial 911 immediately. 
 
Questions / Concerns 
 
Although the Department is not staffed 24/7, we will be more than willing to 
hear your concerns. If it is a NON-EMERGENCY matter, please call the 
police department at  
540-726-3643. If you are in an EMERGENCY situation, dial 911 
immediately.  


